
Historic Preservation Board Meeting 

Minutes – March 2, 2004 

 
Present:  Bill Jones, David Sundal, Bill Cort, Tom Streff and Zebulon Miracle 

Not Present:  Judy Prosser-Armstrong and Doug Simons 

Also Present:  Kristen Ashbeck, Community Development Department 

 

MINUTES:  Tom Streff made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 3, 2004 

meeting.  Motion was passed on a second by Bill Cort (5-0). 

 

 

2004 HISTORIC PRESERVATION MONTH:  The Board discussed the events that 

are being proposed for 2004 Historic Preservation Month.  Kristen is working with Tom 

Streff to coordinate the annual art display.  Tom has met with the interested high school 

art teachers and expect participation by Grand Junction, Palisade and Fruita Monument 

High Schools.  Kristen has secured the display space at Wells Fargo Bank downtown for 

the month of May. 

 

A date of Friday, May 14
th

 has been set to show the silent film The Iron Horse at The 

Avalon.  Kristen will work on details with the Cinema at The Avalon for ticket sales, 

concessions, etc.  The Avalon will like show a film at 5:00 and then the silent film will 

follow at 7:30.  Bill Jones will follow up with Dave Fishell about doing an introductory 

presentation as he did last year.  Kristen will follow up with Jeannie Thomas to do the 

piano accompaniment again.  Kristen noted that The Avalon no longer has a piano.  If the 

pianist needs one to use, Bill Cort offered to inquire at one of the downtown music stores 

about loaning/moving one for the evening.   

 

Kristen will inquire about/coordinate presentation of the Historic Preservation Award at 

the May 19, 2004 City Council meeting. 

 

Zebulon Miracle will provide information to be passed on to the State for its events 

brochure for upcoming events in May including the Park Opera House and the Then and 

Now exhibits.   

 

Kristen applied for the two small grants ($250 each) available through the Colorado 

Historical Society to help with funding for both the art exhibit and the film events. 

 

   

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 pm. 


